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Happy St. Patrick’s Day and Happy Spring! We hope this message
finds you all doing well, feeling healthy and experiencing peace…especially
amidst the chaotic and destructive orders being delivered by the current
administration. We want you all to know how grateful we are for you and for
your faithful membership in the Federation. We know that it is your
membership and our ability to band together that we will not only be able to
embrace, but we will also boldly face these challenging times with courage,
determination, and resolve.

Let’s remember Winston Churchill who so bravely stated to his people
during the nine months of The Nazi bombardment on London and the
strategic sites all over England at the beginning of WWII…“we will never
give up”. That statement of determination was vital to keep British people
believing, fighting and hopeful. He faced the reality of the Fascist Nazi
existential threat, and he believed his people could also face it. He led them
to be strong and prepared physically, emotionally, and spiritually. With his
leadership they did just that amidst tremendous odds. We will too!
 
We attended the CFRW Conference Saturday March 13th and it was
informative, encouraging, and inspiring. The theme of this Conference was
“Soaring into 2021, Inspired, Unstoppable and Unified”. We wish
you all could have been there to hear what we heard and experience such
wonderful speakers such as RNC Chair Ronna McDaniel, CA
Congressman Devin Nunes, Candace Owens, Congressman Kevin



Kiley, TN Senator Marsha Blackburn, Trevor Louden, and Tom Del
Becarro, to name a few.

We learned so much that we cannot possibly relay to you in a message. We
will, however, endeavor to share as much with you as possible as we make
plans for future programs and events that we trust will relay and support the
ideas and strategies we gleaned. CFRW is planning to make the videos,
sessions and speakers remarks available on the CFRW website…stay tuned.
In under 50 days the new administration has delivered numerous executive
orders that are reversing so many accomplishments our beloved President
Trump worked to achieve so boldly and tirelessly. Like us, you may be
saying …What now? What can we do? ☹ Well, we learned a lot this
weekend about ‘where we are’ … and ‘what we can do’. There’s HOPE and
we will share what we learned. We strive to lead you boldly.

Our Number One priority is growing our membership. We currently
have over 150 members and we would like to grow that substantially so we
can influence more and more women and men, especially the younger
generation. With the threat of socialism and Marxism we more than ever
need to ‘double down’ our resolve and efforts to teach and reinforce the
Conservative values that forged our unique Nation. These values have
granted us freedoms the world has never known. Many people risk their
lives to come here.
 
President Trump boldly stated that “we will never be a socialist
nation”. Until he returns, it is up to us to stand for and fight for the
Freedoms we hold so dear. When we bring in more guests, our family,
friends and acquaintances, we not only give them a wonderful opportunity
to experience the joys we do …but we also help grow our ‘grassroots army’
to take back CA and take back our Nation.

Please stay connected with us! Read our Alerts for Action on upcoming key
legislation that our webmaster Tedi Cox sends out; read our monthly
Newsletter that Mary Nesbitt works so diligently on for us; attend our
General monthly meetings to keep inspired and motivated; consider getting
more involved and lastly, please consider joining one of our committees that
suits your gifts and talents. We need you! �

​May God Bless you ALL and may Almighty God bless and protect our
humbled Nation.

 Warmly, Sheryl Franke and Pat Micone, your TARWF Co-Presidents 

Membership Report

Since our February edition, we are happy to announce our newest members
and to give a warm "Welcome!" to: Barbara Jansen of Mission Viejo, and
Katie Zastera of Garden Grove! As of now, we have 136 regular
members and 25 associate members! Although we have passed our
renewal deadline date for publication in our 2021 roster, we will still happily
welcome back the very few who did not renew in time! 

Gretchen Whisler



Membership Secretary

Click Here To RSVP –
TustinRepWomen@gmail.com

Tustin Area Republican
Women Federated

March 26, 2021
General Meeting and Luncheon

Featured Speaker:  Mari Barke
President Orange County Board of Education

She was elected to the Orange County Board of
Education in June 2018 to represent the Second

District.
Mari will speak to us about Board Activities and

the Education of our children

Please bring an item(s) to sell to help us
raise funds for our Fun, Exciting TARWF

White Elephant Sale

Location • The Elks Lodge 0794 •• 1751 S. Lyon
Street

Santa Ana, CA 92705 •• 714-547-7794

MASKS REQUIRED

Doors open for Check-in at 10:00 AM –
Meeting 11:00 am – 1:00 pm

mailto:TustinRepWomen@gmail.com


Members & Associate Members $30.00 • Guests $35.00

RSVP by Monday, March 22, 2021
     Please remember, a reservation made is a

reservation paid

WAYS & MEANS

Judy Levine and Barbara George



Co-Chairs
 
Thank you to everyone who purchased from Pampered Chef last
month. The entire commission was donated to our TARWF
treasury.
 
This month at our luncheon meeting we will have a White
Elephant Sale. Please bring gently used or new items to be sold
in the same fashion as our Silent Auction. A table will be set up
with bid sheets. These are always fun. One woman’s discard is
another woman’s treasure. Collectibles, jewelry, antiques
etc. Let’s have fun with this while raising money for our
education and community projects. 

At our last meeting in June, before our Summer
break we will have a Bonnet parade and
contest. So be thinking about decorating a hat
with a theme, patriotic, unusual, funny,
characters, or era like the Roaring Twenties.

There will be prizes and fun. We are looking forward to a great
time. 

CAMPAIGN AND VOTER REGISTRATION INFORMATION
 
Greeting TARWF Members! We have some good news and some not so good
information to report. Please read our following report.

Recall Newsom Petition



WOW! As of March 10, 2021, the Recall Campaign against King Newsom has now
gathered more than 2,060,000 signatures. 1,497,000 valid signatures are needed to
force a special recall election. An outside third party vendor has pre-verified 1,871,573
signatures. AWESOME!  These pre-verified signatures will be turned in to 58 county
registrar of voter offices. These signatures will then be turned over to CA Secretary of
State Shirley Weber. In January, 2021, Shirley Weber was appointed SOS with Alex
Padilla becoming a CA state senator replacing Kamala Harris. In April these signatures
should be verified by the SOS according to California Election Code for a special recall
election.

Orrin Heatlie, Chairman of The California Patriot Coalition, and Randy Economy,
Senior Advisor, have both spoken out on this accomplishment. This movement has
been bipartisan GRASS ROOTS powered with 31% of signees being democrat and
independent and 69% being republican and libertarian. Democracy has been in full
play in California with empowerment to the people of California and the whole
Nation. The whole Nation is watching California which we are seeing talked about on
many talk shows. YEA!

Remember this is only the first step in our endeavour. The Recall has to make it on our
state ballot here in California hopefully in the Fall. Newsom is already in campaign
mode calling this a “partisan political power grab”. This will be their new talking
point!!! We will have to keep fighting to get a Republican Governor elected in
California. It happened in 2003 (Gov. Gray Davis)! AND IT CAN HAPPEN AGAIN!!!

THANK YOU to all our Adorable Volunteers who signed and collected signatures for
this Recall Petition. MUCH APPRECIATED!

Info for upcoming June luncheon meeting

Linda Barcelona has arranged for Kelly Ernby, OCGOP Precinct Operations &
Voter Registration Chair, to present a grassroots plan for volunteers from our club
to connect with our OC neighborhood precincts. We (Kristin & Carlene) have both had
a chance to talk with Kelly Ernby and are anxious to hear her plans for important
outreach precinct work. She is an amazing, dynamic person with great ideas. It will be
very beneficial to us as a club to have a OCGOP point person coordinating ideas and
plans throughout the county. YEA! This is an exciting teaser to have you attend the
June luncheon. Thank you, Linda, for arranging this presentation and an opportunity
to meet Kelly Ernby!

Disappointing Election News

The Board of Supervisors Special Election to fill Michelle Steel’s vacancy was held on
March 9, 2021.
The results are as follows: Katrina Foley (D) 43.72%; John Moorlach (R) 31.44%; Kevin
Muldoon
(R) 11.48%; Michael Vo (R) 9.03%; and Janet Rappaport (D) 4.34%. Please note: If
you tally all the Republican votes, the total would be 51.95%. John Moorlach
was endorsed by the OCGOP.

Point to Ponder: “Atheism is the root problem in our society, not racism.”

GO FORTH AND BE BOLD!!! 

Kristin Manna, krissymanna@gmail.com, 714-878-7879
Carlene Cunningham, shemmie@aol.com, 714-785-0280

mailto:krissymanna@gmail.com
mailto:shemmie@aol.com


God has called home another one of his precious
children. Donald Brockschmidt, husband of
Mary Brockschmidt, long time members of St
Cecelia’s Church and community, died on February
24th at his home in Tustin. The family is taking it very
hard as it came as a complete surprise.

Please keep them all in your prayers today. Eternal rest
grant unto him, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon him. May his
soul and the soul of all the faithful departed, through God's mercy, rest in
peace.

Catholic Mass for Don Brockschmidt will be at St. Cecelia’s Church on
Saturday, April 10th at 10:00am. May God Bless and protect Mary and her
family. �



·        WUHAN VIRUS

Did The Shutdowns Save Lives? A
Year Later, Statistical Analysis

Suggests Not
There is no evidence shutdowns did anything but deepen the economic

suffering, increase suicides, and prevent lifesaving medical tests and
treatments.

By Chuck DeVore
MARCH 12, 2021

The government response to COVID-19 has mostly been a failure. Theatric, yes—see New
York Gov. Andrew Cuomo’s Emmy. Symbolic, yes. But there is no evidence shutdowns did
anything but deepen the economic suffering, increase suicides, and prevent lifesaving
medical tests and treatments.

With the exception of former President Trump’s effort to speed research, approval, and
rollout of a COVID vaccine through Operation Warp Speed, and efforts to discourage the
spread of the virus through border restrictions (now abandoned by President Biden), what
policies can objectively be shown to have worked?

Last May, in The Federalist I examined  state-level unemployment through April, using job
losses as a proxy for the severity of government-imposed shutdowns, finding these even
then suggested lockdowns had no effect on the course of “a virus released by what appears
to be sloppy lab procedures in Wuhan, China.” I also found a statistical connection between
a state’s reliance on mass transit and a higher fatality rate.

One year on, has anything changed? What does the data say? Does anything suggest that
the shutdowns were worth it?

Let’s Take a Look at the Data:

The change in private employment among the states from January 2020 to December 2020,
the latest month for which data is available, can be used as a proxy for the severity of
government edicts to slow the spread of the virus. It represents closed restaurants and
family-owned businesses, destroyed lives and life’s savings.

In theory, this pain should have been rewarded with a lower COVID fatality rate. That’s what
we were told as we obediently stayed at home. Yet the data shows no benefit earned by the
states that inflicted the largest destruction on their job base, judging by the fatality rates from
COVID. Graphically, it looks like this:

https://thefederalist.com/category/wuhanvirus/
https://thefederalist.com/2021/03/12/did-the-shutdowns-save-lives-a-year-later-statistical-analysis-suggests-not/
https://thefederalist.com/author/chuck-devore/
https://thefederalist.com/2020/05/26/data-left-demanded-mass-transit-fueled-covid-19-deaths/


Another constant feature of the corporate media’s COVID-19 coverage was the claim red
states were killing their people. Again, the data after a year shows no correlation between a
state’s level of freedom, as measured by the Fraser Institute in their annual Economic
Freedom of North America survey, and COVID fatalities.

However, there is a modest correlation between economic freedom and the strength of the
job market over the past year, although it is important to note that the correlation between
freedom on the state level and job creation has been a long-term trend, one that COVID-19
did not change.

https://www.fraserinstitute.org/studies/economic-freedom-of-north-america-2020


Digging deeper into the data, a regression analysis seeking correlations to per capita
COVID-19 fatalities at the state level to five variables—use of mass transit, change in
private-sector employment, economic freedom, share of the population 65 and older, and the
percentage of adults with obesity in 2020—finds only a weak connection (adjusted R square
of 0.19). Only two variables are significant in this correlation: the share of mass transit use
(P-value of 0.001) and prevalence of obesity (P-value of 0.009).

This would suggest that the virus takes its course regardless of the severity of shutdowns.
That’s not to say that any government action is futile. For instance, the Trump
administration’s effort to speed development of an effective vaccine appears likely to save a
significant number of people—assuming the vaccines retain their effectiveness as the virus
mutates.

More Restrictive States Didn’t See Fewer Deaths.

If the preceding macroeconomic analysis isn’t convincing, there are also peer-reviewed
studies that find the same. For instance, Ioannidis, Bhattacharya, et al. publishing in the
European Journal of Clinical Investigation, concluded, “we do not find significant benefits on
case growth of more restrictive NPIs (nonpharmaceutical interventions)” such as mandatory
stay‐at‐home orders and business closures.

Thus, with no statistically consistent difference in virus fatality outcomes between Gov.
Andrew Cuomo of New York’s 11.9 percent drop in private-sector jobs, Gov. Gavin Newsom
of California’s 8.3 percent loss of jobs, Gov. Greg Abbott’s Texas decline of 3.7 percent, and
Gov. Ron DeSantis’s Florida drop of 5.1 percent, it makes sense to encourage opening the
economy while protecting the most vulnerable populations.

Lastly, as a crowning example of our politicians’ proclivity to reward failure, it is illuminating
to see that more than 90 percent of the $1.9 trillion Biden stimulus  is not directly related to
COVID-19. Some $350 billion of the behemoth spending bill bails out the same state and
local governments that inflicted the greatest damage on their own economies, realizing no
measurable gain in public health.

As the Foundation for Economic Education notes, “Biden’s bill spends more than twice as
much lining the pockets of bankrupt blue states than it does actually addressing public
health.” But then, spending, not public health, is the purpose of the bill.

Chuck DeVore is vice president of national initiatives at the Texas Public Policy Foundation
and served in the California State Assembly from 2004 to 2010.

https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1111/eci.13484
https://fee.org/articles/politifact-more-than-90-of-biden-stimulus-spending-not-directly-related-to-covid-19/


♦️ FROM RUSH LIMBAUGH ♦️ 

"... My days on earth are numbered; But before
I fade away, there is something IMPORTANT I
need to say. It may not be important to anyone
else; but it's important to ME. Win, lose or
fraud...President Trump, I just want to say
THANK YOU for the last four years.

Thank you for making it COOL TO BE AN
AMERICAN again. Thank you for SHOWING

US that we DON'T NEED to be under China’s thumb anymore
economically, or any other way. Thank you for one of the
STRONGEST economies we’ve EVER experienced in MY lifetime.

Thank you for ALL you have done for the minority communities,
and the outstanding DECREASE in the unemployment rate you
had. Thank you for making it feel good to LOVE our country and to
be a PROUD patriot again.

Thank you for supporting our Nation's FLAG and the men and
women who FOUGHT for the freedom that stands behind that flag.
Thank you for SUPPORTING our nation's law enforcement
organizations, and UNDERSTANDING how difficult their job really
is.

Thank you for QUELLING THE FLOOD of illegal immigration, and
bringing to justice the thousands of criminals that flood brought us.

Thank you for GIVING corporations a REASON to come back to
America to make OUR OWN products and PUT Americans BACK
TO WORK.

Thank you for BRINGING OUR TROOPS HOME from the NEVER-
ending deployments that presented us with little more than body
bags; and for your HONORABLE COMMITMENT to strengthen our
military.

Thank you for operation warp speed and KEEPING YOUR
PROMISE to bringing the Covid 19 vaccine to us in LESS than a
year.

Thank you for your never-ending attempts at bringing PEACE to
the Middle East and your SUPPORT for Israel.

Thank you for your TAX RELIEF, and thank you for the Energy
INDEPENDENCE you wanted to give us.

Most of all though...THANK YOU for taking a damn ROTTEN job



that you NEVER had to take!!

Thank you for CARING enough for this country to want to TRY and
make a difference. Thank you for SHOWING America HOW
LITTLE Career Politicians ACTUALLY work for their huge pay
checks, perks we don't get and FOR their constituents who trusted
them blindly; and for showing us how much ALL THOSE politicians
DESPISE you for SHOWING America how EASY IT IS to build a
great nation, rather than RAPE her to line their OWN pockets and
stock portfolios.

Thank you for ALLOWING us to experience a President that
WASN'T a lifelong politician, but a LIFELONG AMERICAN.

THANK YOU MR PRESIDENT... YOU DID YOUR BEST…"

The French Revolution Is
Attacking the American

Revolution

Wesley J. Smith
 

March 7, 2021 Updated: March 9, 2021
Commentary

“That’s insane!” These days, how often do we say those words? The litany could go on
and on.
Dr. Seuss is suddenly persona non grata, with six of his books removed from
publication because they are “racist” and “hateful.” That’s insane!

Harry Potter author J.K. Rowling has become a widely reviled personality because she
claims that boys are born male, and girls, female? That’s insane!

Statues of Abraham Lincoln are being torn down and schools named after the Great
Emancipator renamed in the cause of fighting racism. That’s insane!

Woke educators decry mathematics education focused on getting “the right answer” as
an expression of white privilege and patriarchy. Suddenly, math is about social
justice. That’s insane!

No. Actually, it’s not. “Canceling,” as it is called, is a coldly calculated strategy
implemented with malice aforethought. The goal isn’t to persuade. Social
excommunication, media deplatforming, and the trashing of venerable traditions don’t
seek to reform institutions or promote societal improvement. Rather, the point is to
destroy every traditional religious, social, and political institution judged guilty of
constructing Western civilization, toward the end of rebuilding society in the image of
Woke.

Let me put it more simply: The French Revolution is attacking the American
Revolution.

The French Revolution? Am I nuts?

I don’t think so. Sure, circumstances are different. Antifa and their allied corporate

https://www.theepochtimes.com/author-wesley-j-smith
https://www.theepochtimes.com/mkt_app/6 Dr. Seuss Books Will No Longer Be Published Over Offensive Images - The New York Times (nytimes.com)
https://www.theepochtimes.com/mkt_app/There Is No Such Thing as %22White%22 Math - Common Sense with Bari Weiss (substack.com)
https://www.theepochtimes.com/t-french-revolution
https://www.theepochtimes.com/t-american-revolution


wokesters aren’t attacking a king living in splendor as the common people starve. And
to be sure, no guillotines have been installed in public squares to chop off heads. Well,
at least not literally.

But I believe we are in the midst of a social upheaval every bit as radical and potentially
destructive as the one that tore France apart in the late 18th century, a revolution that
aims at demolishing traditional Americanism as thoroughly as the original version did
the French monarchy.

The French Revolution isn’t just a historical event. It can also be thought of as a
metaphor that describes a particularly destructive utopian zealotry. Similarly, the
American Revolution can refer to more than the events culminating in the founding of
the United States, but also, as the embodiment of a value system of ordered liberty and
individual freedom. The values of the two upheavals—both historically and as
metaphors—couldn’t be more antithetical.

Realizing that the neo-French and American Revolutions aren’t all one thing but in the
real world can share attributes, we can make the following general observations:

The French Revolution is utopian and believes in the perfectibility of society that
requires a strong centralized power structure. The American Revolution is,
paradoxically, conservative. Its locus of power is the free individual.

The French Revolution focuses on self-indulgence; the American, on self-restraint.

The French Revolution is authoritarian. It deploys institutional power to coerce
adherence to the revolution’s values. In today’s parlance, that goal is equity, meaning
equality of outcomes. The American Revolution stands for equality of opportunity, by
creating a system in which people are enabled to go as far as their talent and character
allow without regard to the color of their skin, their sex, or any other categorization.

The French Revolution tolerates only approved speech. It dictates acceptable lexicon.
The American Revolution understands that reasonable people may differ. The answer
to bad speech isn’t to punish but refute it with better speech.

The French Revolution detests traditional religion—particularly orthodox Christianity
—and seeks to establish a mandatory secularity in the public sphere to which all must
give obeisance. (For example, the Equality Act would impose transgendered ideology
throughout society, including forcing women’s sports to let biological males compete.)
The American Revolution upholds the free exercise of religion—that is, the right to live
according to the precepts of one’s faith—as a fundamental human right. (Thus, religious
pacifists may legally escape conscription into the military, even in times of war.)

The French Revolution feels—that is, its arguments are based mostly in
hyperemotionalism. Its great potent tools are moral panic and the aroused mob
sweeping all before it. No disagreement allowed. The American Revolution thinks. Its
most effective strategy is free and open discourse as applied to established moral and
legal principles, from which people are allowed to dissent.

The French Revolution believes in “positive rights” secured by an all-powerful
government—even if that means citizens are coerced into their provision. The American
Revolution perceives rights as emanating from God or as integral to human
nature. Thus, government isn’t established to guarantee happiness but to maintain an
open and free society for its pursuit.

The Bible says we will be known by our fruits. I think that is also true of philosophical
systems. The historic fruits of the French Revolution have been despotism, death, and
destruction—in the Reign of Terror in France, the Bolshevik Revolution in Russia, and
the catastrophic Cultural Revolution of China, all of which were pursued with French
Revolutionary values and zealotry.

The fruits of the American Revolution have been rising levels of personal freedom in
the West unheard of in human history and the creation of the most prosperous society
on earth. It is why downtrodden people from the world risk life and limb to get to the



United States. They believe in the American Dream.

It will take time for the passions fueling our American French Revolution to bank. But if
we stay resolute and defiant, if we resist succumbing to the Jacobins’ bullying, that day
will come. As the old saying goes, the Revolution always eats its own.

But I fear our situation is going to get worse before it gets better. Today, Dr. Seuss was
canceled. Tomorrow, it could be Mr. Rogers—he was, after all, a white, male, Christian
pastor who was depicted as living in a privileged suburban neighborhood and spoke to
his audience of children in the oppressive binary terms, “boys and girls.” Off with his
head!
Wesley J. Smith is the chairman of the Discovery Institute’s Center on Human
Exceptionalism.

Views expressed in this article are the opinions of the author and do not necessarily
reflect the views of The Epoch Times.

15 Insane Things In Democrats’ H.R. 1 Bill To
Corrupt Elections Forever

House Democrats passed an 800-page bill that would mandate insecure voting
processes and subject voting tallies to partisan manipulation. It’s a slap in the face to
the half of Americans, including many Democrats, who believe the 2020 election was
riddled with fraud and errors, largely due to the rapid expansion of mail-in balloting
and other suspensions of state election laws.
Democrats have made the bill their top priority this Congress to permanently cement
their current unified control of the federal government.
The bill “would (among other things) implement nationwide the worst changes in
election rules that occurred during the 2020 election; go even further in eroding and
eliminating basic security protocols that states have in place; and interfere with the
ability of states and their citizens to determine the qualifications and eligibility of

https://thefederalist.com/2021/03/08/15-insane-things-in-democrats-h-r-1-bill-to-corrupt-elections-forever/
https://www.congress.gov/117/bills/hr1/BILLS-117hr1ih.pdf
https://www.rasmussenreports.com/public_content/politics/elections/election_2020/most_say_mail_in_voting_worked_but_47_say_fraud_likely
https://thefederalist.com/2020/12/03/were-insecure-voting-processes-this-years-insurance-policy-for-democrats/
https://www.merkley.senate.gov/news/in-the-news/senate-democrats-make-democracy-reform-first-bill-of-new-majority


voters, ensure the accuracy of voter registration rolls, secure the fairness and integrity
of elections, and participate and speak freely in the political process,” says a Heritage
Foundation analysis.
H.R. 1 broadcasts Democrats’ goals for unending electoral dominance through openly
rigged voting processes. It would engineer an unconstitutional federal takeover of state
elections for national office. No surprise, then, that Joe Biden says he will sign this
legislation if it reaches his desk.
Here are just some of the unconstitutional, absurd, nakedly partisan, and crime-
assisting provisions in this bill that 220 House Democrats voted for and every House
Republican voted against.

1. Openly Breaks the Constitution
As the attorneys general note, “Under both the Elections Clause of Article I of the
Constitution and the Electors Clause of Article II, States have principal—and with
presidential elections, exclusive—responsibility to safeguard the manner of holding
elections.” This bill would instead unconstitutionally give Congress primacy over state
elections, in numerous ways.
Mandating mail-in voting, requiring states to accept late ballots, overriding state voter
ID laws, and mandating that states conduct redistricting through unelected
commissions all violate states’ constitutional authority in conducting elections.

2. Set Up Star Chambers to Intimidate Judges
The bill would establish a “Commission to Protect Democratic Institutions” that
would have the power to force judges to testify before a panel of unelected federal
bureaucrats. According to the bill on page 389, the commission, or any member or
subcommittee of the commission, may “hold hearings and sit and act at such times and
places, take such testimony, receive such evidence, and administer such oaths as the
Commission considers advisable.”
This commission, the Heritage analysis finds, “would be given the authority to compel
judges to testify and justify their legal decisions, threatening their independent
judgment and subjecting them to political pressure and harassment.”

3. Mandate Mail-in Ballots, 10-Day Delay in Results
The bill mandates universal mail-in balloting and requires states to wait ten days after
election day for any outstanding ballots to arrive. The Heritage report notes that “no-
fault absentee ballots” “are the tool of choice for vote thieves.”
Besides a recipe for chaos and partisan election manipulation, this is unconstitutional.
The attorneys general note that “The exclusivity of state power to ‘define the method’ of
choosing presidential electors means that Congress may not force states to permit
presidential voting by mail or curbside voting.”

4. Eliminate Voter ID Election Security
“Perhaps most egregious is the Act’s limitations on voter ID laws,” write the attorneys
general. “Fairly considered, requiring government-issued photo identification at the
polls represents nothing more than a best practice for election administration.”
“Voter ID laws remain popular, with thirty-five states requiring some form of
documentary personal identification at the polls. Yet the Act would dismantle
meaningful voter ID laws by allowing a statement, as a substitute for prior-issued,
document-backed identification, to ‘attest’ to the individual’s identity and that the
individual is eligible to vote in the election.’ This does little to ensure that voters are
who they say they are

5. Register Millions Of Criminally Present Foreign
Citizens to Vote
By forcing states to automatically and duplicatively register all people to vote through
government outposts such as motor vehicles, state universities, and welfare agencies,
H.R. 1 would register millions of illegal migrants to vote in the United States This bill
would essentially create de facto voting rights for the tens of millions of non-citizens
inside the United States. Under this bill, states must automatically register every adult
and are legally prohibited from inspecting or checking whether anyone who votes is
legally eligible to do so.

The bill also bans courts from enforcing any legal penalties on any foreign citizens who
illegally register to vote in the United States (Section 1015). This bill’s provisions would
thus assist anyone inside the United States to vote in its elections, even if they are not
citizens and have demonstrated contempt for our nation by breaking our laws to take
advantage of our freedoms (for as long as they last).

https://www.heritage.org/election-integrity/report/the-facts-about-hr-1-the-the-people-act-2021
https://twitter.com/kylegriffin1/status/1367490019204730886?s=20
https://www.congress.gov/bill/117th-congress/house-bill/1/all-actions?overview=closed&q=%7B%22roll-call-vote%22%3A%22all%22%7D
https://content.govdelivery.com/attachments/INAG/2021/03/03/file_attachments/1712412/HR1 Letter 332021.pdf
https://www.happyscribe.com/public/mark-levin-podcast/21-c5ccffe0-48da-4c79-9bb0-37dc7f32c850
https://thefederalist.com/2020/12/03/were-insecure-voting-processes-this-years-insurance-policy-for-democrats/
https://www.dailysignal.com/2021/03/03/election-integrity-is-a-national-imperative/
https://www.congress.gov/117/bills/hr1/BILLS-117hr1ih.pdf


6. Explode Opportunities for Election Cheating
“Adding to the threat of increased voter fraud, the Act would mandate nationwide
automatic voter registration and Election Day voter registration,” write the attorneys
general. “Such systems would provide too many opportunities for non-citizens and
others ineligible to vote to register and cast fraudulent ballots before officials can take
preventive action.”
Allowing people to register the same day they vote in 2020 contributed to suspiciously
high — near or even above 100 percent — percentages of registered voters reportedly
casting ballots in many precincts, often in key locations.
The bill would also “Prevent election officials from checking the eligibility and
qualifications of voters and removing ineligible voters,” notes the Heritage analysis. It
would require every ballot to be considered legitimate from the get-go, effectively
banning provisional ballots.
Those are currently used, for example, when a voter shows up at the polls and records
say he already voted or he is registered using incorrect information such as the wrong
address. Under this bill, he could still vote without the error being cleared up, and with
a regular, not provisional, ballot.
The bill would also eliminate any requirements that a witness sign an absentee ballot,
and send absentee ballots for life to everyone who has ever used one. It would also
effectively ban matching signatures on absentee ballots to government records of the
voter’s signature, such as from a driver’s license record (Section 307).
Therefore, the bill eliminates almost every safeguard meant to protect against fraud
and give voters confidence in election results.

7. Prevent Cleaning Up Voter Rolls
If the bill passes into law, “States could not use a combination of voter inactivity and
unresponsiveness to maintain voter lists but may instead remove illegitimate voter
registrations only where officials obtain some other unspecified ‘objective and reliable
evidence that the registrant is ineligible to vote,'” write the 20 state attorneys general.
“This attack on reliable methods that states have been using to maintain voters lists
without specifying any reasonable permissible alternatives belies any actual interest in
preventing voter fraud. The objective, rather, seems to be to prevent meaningful voter
list maintenance altogether.”
Moreover, the bill threatens anyone, such as a local election official or poll watcher,
who might undertake any questioning of any voter or attempts to establish his or her
eligibility to vote. Section 1071 says: “It shall be unlawful for any person, whether acting
under color of law or otherwise, to corruptly hinder, interfere with, or prevent another
person from registering to vote or to corruptly hinder, interfere with, or prevent
another person from aiding another person in registering to vote.” The maximum
penalty for this would be up to five years in prison.

8. Unleash Mobs on Political Donors
If passed, the bill would require that political speakers and nonprofit organizations
publish the identities of their donors. This would create blacklists for leftist activists to
target to prevent their political opponents from the opportunity to speak in public, note
the attorneys general.
In addition, the bill would require massive compliance costs for “candidates, citizens,
civic groups, unions, corporations, and nonprofit organizations,” says the Heritage
Foundation. “Many of these provisions violate the First Amendment, protect
incumbents, and reduce the accountability of politicians to the public; its onerous
disclosure requirements for nonprofit organizations would subject their members and
donors to intimidation and harassment.”
Even the leftist American Civil Liberties Union expressed concern about these
provisions in a letter to top House Democrats. These sections of H.R. 1 “could harm
political advocacy and expose non-profit donors to harassment and threats of violence
should their support for organizations be subject to forced disclosure,” the ACLU wrote.

9. Gerrymander Districts to Favor Democrats
The bill would establish a commission of unelected national bureaucrats to decide
where the political boundaries for various districts will be, rather than state elected
officials.
With respect to political redistricting, no ideal, perfectly balanced congressional
boundaries exist, so we should let the people decide, through their elected officials,
where to place them.”

10. Make Vote Hacking Easier

https://democracy21.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/ACLU-HR-1-Request-for-Hearings-Letter-1.29.2021.pdf


The bill’s mass forced voter registration of every person with a record in various state
databases comprises “a recipe for massive voter registration fraud by hackers and cyber
criminals,” the Heritage analysis finds. Government databases are notorious for
breaches of private information by cybercriminals and foreign countries. This would
also create numerous duplicate voter registrations that the bill bans state and local
officials from cleaning up, potentially assisting individuals in voting multiple times.

11. Let Former Felons Vote Before They’ve Completed
Their Sentences
The Heritage analysis says this bill would also “Require states to restore the ability of
felons to vote the moment they are out of prison regardless of uncompleted parole,
probation, or restitution requirements. Section 2 of the Fourteenth Amendment gives
states the constitutional authority to decide when felons who committed crimes against
their fellow citizens may vote again. Congress cannot override a constitutional
amendment with a statute.”

12. Help 16- and 17-Year-Olds Vote Illegally
H.R. 1 “would also require states to allow 16-year-olds and 17-year-olds to register;
when combined with a ban on voter ID and restrictions on the ability to challenge the
eligibility of a voter, this would effectively ensure that underage individuals could vote
with impunity,” says the Heritage analysis.
In Section 1091, the bill establishes a federal pilot program in public schools to register
12th graders to vote. This is a blatant attempt to push elections Democrat, as polls have
shown for decades the younger people are, the more likely they are to vote Democrat.

13. Bans Keeping the Records Necessary for an Election
Audit or Recount
In Section 1502, the bill would ban state and local officials from preserving the record
of paper ballots that make trustworthy post-election recounts and audits possible. It
states: ‘‘The voting system shall not preserve the voter-verified paper ballots in any
manner that makes it possible, at any time after the ballot has been cast, to associate a
voter with the record of the voter’s vote without the voter’s consent.”

14. Mandates Ballot Drop Boxes
In Section 1907, H.R. 1 would mandate that, beginning 45 days before an election, “In
each county in the State, each State shall provide in-person, secured, and clearly
labeled drop boxes at which individuals may, at any time during the period described in
subsection (b), drop off voted absentee ballots in an election for Federal office.” This
allows for the anonymous submission of absentee ballots outside of mail.
This bill would also legalize “ballot harvesting,” or authorizing one individual to collect
such ballots and turn them in by the barrel.

15. Giving U.S. Territories Extra Democrat Seats in
Congress and the Electoral College
H.R. 1 would form a commission to consider granting five U.S. territories voting rights,
but not statehood. This is an open attempt to rig Congress and the presidency in favor
of Democrats.
If these territories are granted House, Senate, and Electoral College seats, they could
add as many as 10 senators and 18 new Electoral College votes, all almost assuredly
filled with Democrats. Notice that at the current construction of the Senate, when a 60-
vote majority is needed to pass most items of importance, this plan would give
Democrats that insurmountable 60-vote majority to do whatever they want with no
obstacles.
There’s a lot more in this bill, such as that its only limits on voting appear to be
regarding absentee ballots for U.S. soldiers. This massive list is not a comprehensive
examination.
It should suffice, however, to reveal how insane today’s Democrat Party is that every
single House Democrat, save one, voted for this bill. This is a voting bill that only
totalitarians seeking a uniparty nation could love.

This article has been corrected in its summary of Section 1015 of the bill.
Joy Pullmann is executive editor of The Federalist,
Edited for newsletter

Please call your Senators to voice your opinion
               Diane Feinstein               (202) 224-3841



               Alex Padilla                       (202) 224-3553

Coming Events
Save the Date

Future TARWF luncheons and General Meetings

Friday, March 26th [RSVP by Monday, March 22nd]

Friday, April 30th [RSVP by Monday, April 26th]

Friday, May 28th [RSVP by Monday, May 24th]

Friday, June 25th [RSVP by Monday, June 21st]

Friday, September 24th [RSVP by Monday, September 20th]

Friday, October 29th [RSVP by Monday, October 25th]

Friday, December 3rd [RSVP by Monday, November 30th]



Conservative Political
Radio Talk Shows

Patriot AM 1150
Glenn Beck

Mon-Fri 6am to 9am
Rush Limbaugh

Mon-Fri 9am to 12 noon
Sean Hannity

Mon-Fri 12 noon to 3pm
Buck Sexton

Mon-Fri 6pm-9pm

KRLA AM 870
The Morning Answer

Mon-Fri 6am to 9am
Dennis Prager

Mon-Fri 9am-12 noon
Sebastian Gorka

Mon-Fri 12 noon to 3pm
Mark Levin

Mon-Fri 3pm-6pm
Larry Elder

Mon-Fri 6pm to 9pm
Jay Sekulow

Mon-Fri 9pm to 10pm
Charlie Kirk

Mon-Fri 10pm to midnight

SiriusXM Patriot
Channel 125

Your Elected Officials

Federal Elected Officials
 

President of the 
United States
Joe Biden (D)

  1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW
  Washington, DC 20500

   202-456-1414
 President Biden@whitehouse.gov

 
 Vice President of the 

 United States
 Kamala Harris (D) 

Number One Observatory Circle
  Washington, DC 20503
  Capitol: 202-347-4715

 
United States Senators

 Dianne Feinstein (D)
  331 Hart Senate Office
  Washington, DC 20510

  Office: 202-224-3841
  FAX: 202-228-3954

 
 Alejandro “Alex” Padilla(D)

  112 Hart Senate Office Building
  Washington, DC 20510
  Capitol: 202-224-3553

 
United States House of Representatives

Katie Porter (D)
45th District

1117 Longworth House Office Building
Washington DC 20515

 California Elected Officials
 

California Governor
Gavin Newsom (D)

Executive Office
State Capitol Building
Sacramento, CA 95814

(916) 445-2841
governor@governor.ca.gov

California State Senate
Dave Min

37th District
State Capitol, Room 2048

Sacramento, CA 95814
Phone: (916) 651-4037

Fax: (916) 651-4937

District Office
940 South Coast Drive, Suite 185

Costa Mesa, CA, 92626
Phone: (714) 662-6050

Fax: (714) 662-6055

California State Assembly
Steven Choi

68th Assembly District
 State Capitol, Suite 2016,

Sacramento, CA 94249
916-319-2068

District Office
3240 El Camino Real, Suite 110

Irvine, CA 92602

mailto:President Trump@whitehouse.gov
https://www.govtrack.us/congress/members/alejandro_padilla/456856
mailto:governor@governor.ca.gov


(202) 225-5611

Local Office
2151 Michelson Drive

Suite 195
Irvine, CA 92612
(949) 668-6600

714-665-6868

Supervisor OC 3rd District
Don Wagner

333 W. Santa Ana Blvd.
Santa Ana, CA 92701

 (714) 834-3330
Donald.Wagner@ocgov.com

Your 2021 TARWF Board of Directors

Co-President:
Sheryl Franke
sherylfranke@sbcglobal.net

Co-1st V.P. Programs:
Linda Barcelona
lindabarcelona1@yahoo.com

Co-2nd V.P. Membership:
Linette Johnston
linettejohnston@hotmail.com

Membership Secretary:
Gretchen Whisler
GWhis001@aol.com

Co- 3rd V.P. Ways & Means:
Barbara George
chefbarb@cox.net

Co-Recording Secretary:
Peggy George
4peggygeorge@gmail.com

Newsletter Editor:
Mary Nesbitt
mjnez@cox.net

Co-President:
Pat Micone
Patmicone@gmail.com

Co-1st V.P. Programs
Deanne Tate
dee@veteransoutreachoc.org

Co-2nd V.P. Membership:
Angela Stephens
tennisangie99@gmail.com

Treasurer:
Gail Rego
gail@rego.com

Co-3rd V.P. Ways & Means:
Judy Levine
Ajllevine1@aol.com

Co-Recording Secretary:
Lois Small
Lobo252Small@yahoo.com

Website Manager:
Tedi Cox
Tedi@DannyCox.com      
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website
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